SENATE FACULTY MEETING MINUTES
FRIDAY March 6, 2009
1. Call to Order and Roll Call (3:00pm)
Senators: President Jill Dumesnil, President-elect Jonathan Anderson, Rick Wolk, Priscilla Schulte, Chip McMillan, Leslie Gordon, Tony Martin, Jeremy Kane, Caroline Hassler, Matt Heavner, Mary Claire Tarlow, Alex Simon for David Noon, Rick McDonald

Guests: John Pugh, Mark Speece, Cathy Connor, Rosemary Walling, Bob Starbard, Ke Mell, Keith Gerken, Eve Dillingham, Kathy DiLorenzo, Britteny Cioni, Robin Gilcrest, Elise Tomlinson, Brian Blitz, Chris Hay-Jahans, Mike Boyer—many others
2. Agenda adopted —as amended
3. Comments from Chancellor – John Pugh
Chancellor Pugh apologized for any offense had given to faculty members.  He thanked the Senate for its work and expressed his support for shared governance.
The Chancellor announced that UA Statewide Vice President for Academic Affairs Dan Julius will chair the UAS Provost Search.  Work on the position description should commence soon.
The Chancellor noted that the first draft for our Accreditation self study should be completed later this month.  He also noted that the coming new accreditation process will do reviews once every seven years and our initial efforts will have to begin almost immediately after the current accreditation process.

The Chancellor noted that Dan Julius, statewide VP for Academic Affairs is chairing an effort to create a statewide Academic Master Plan.  He noted that when criteria of economic viability are used to determine programs and resources UAS is always disadvantaged and we need to be assertive in advocating for our unique mission.

Connected to this effort, UAS needs to complete our own Academic Plan.  The Interim Provost has asked the Senate to appoint a committee to work on this important effort and the Chancellor encouraged faculty input.   
Additionally UAS Strategic Planning must get started soon and all segments of the UAS community need to participate.
The Chancellor agreed with the importance of communications within UAS and agreed to work at improvement.  As a first step he suggested maybe a Chancellor’s coffee hour where he would be available to chat with anyone.   He suggested we pursue a workshop on the budget. He said he welcomed all suggestions on how to improve communications.  

Interim Provost James Everett reported on the progress of the Dean Search.  He has been working with the Chairs of the Arts and Sciences departments to finalize a position description.  He was uncertain of when the position might be filled.
4. The Senate approved the February 6, 2009 minutes with an amendment correcting the names of the MBA emphases
5. Mourant Cafeteria Remodel – Keith Gerken/ Ke Mell presented a proposal to remodel the Mourant Cafeteria—specifically to take down the wall creating the Lake Room, add a dormer, a fireplace, more windows, and a deck.  Vending machines with “real food” will also be added.
6. Report from President 
6.1 Jill Dumesnil, Jonathan Anderson and Matt Heavner reported on the Reconciliation Process.  The committee has met three times and feels that it has made good progress.  It will report to the Senate soon with a joint statement of values and commitment.
President Dumesnil also reported on a proposal for a statewide planning group on social sciences, humanities and the arts - chaired by Academic VP Dan Julius.  Each MAU will have three representatives.  The Senate President and Interim Provost will make joint recommendations to the Chancellor.  Interested faculty members are encouraged to contact either President Dumesnil or Interim Provost Everett.
There was a motion and a second for a resolution of no-confidence in the Chancellor.
 Much discussion ensued.
The Senate expressed a degree of impatience with the Reconciliation process and wanted to know what concrete things were going to change.  The Senate Reconciliation Committee members said they would take this sense of urgency back to the process.

A motion to table the no confidence motion indefinitely was made and passed unanimously.
6.2 Curriculum Committee Update

Curriculum committee met today under the leadership of Cathy Connor and is proceeding well.   There was a motion to amend the Senate by-laws so that the immediate past president of the faculty senate will always chair undergraduate curriculum committee.  Under Senate by-laws this motion must have 28 days from proposal to voting.  Senators are encouraged to consult with their departments and be prepared to vote at our next meeting.  
      7.  
New Business

7.1 Nominations for President-elect are now open.  President Dumesnil read the pertinent portions of the Constitution on elections that ensure there will be nominees from each department.  Several nominations were made and further nominations should be submitted directly to President Dumesnil.  Any member of the Faculty Assembly may be nominated.  Once nominations are completed, the President will confirm acceptance of the nominations and an election will be held.

7.2 Elections of campus at-large senators are to be held by March 20, 2009.

7.3 Academic units are elect new senators between March 1 and March 10 and report the names of the new senators to President Dumesnil by March 31.

7.4 Faculty Excellence Awards.  There was discussion on the Faculty Excellence Awards.  The President said she had received a number of suggestions for revision of the process.  Prior to submitting these changes she will contact the Interim Provost on whether there is funding for the award.
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Next Regularly Scheduled Faculty Senate Meeting:  April 3, 2009
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Adjournment at 5:45pm
